Notes from the Chideock Quarterly Meeting with Highways England on 

30 November 2018 at 10 am.

Present: -
Emma Bazeley (Highways England), Andy Roberts (Highways England), Cllr Laurie Elliot, Cllr Roger Carey, Cllr Vanessa Glenn, Cllr George Dunn.

In Attendance: - The Clerk

Apologies:
Cllr Peter Hunt, Cllr Rob Murray, Cllr David Rogers.

1. Air Quality / Low Emissions Zone.

a) The DRAFT report on Platooning Single Lane Traffic Flow is being discussed at the WDDC / DCC / HE / Oliver Letwin meeting this afternoon. The option has been ruled out.
2. Speed / Traffic Volumes.

a) Average Speed Cameras are recommended for a trial in the WSP Safety and Severance Report.
b) HE will fund the repair of the VAS, under the Asset Delivery Contract, but not till the next financial year.
c) The Route Treatment Study, which will take forward the A35 Route Based Safety Study, is going for a funding bid for 2019-20.?

d) The route safety treatment study on the A35 in Devon, covering the Charmouth roundabout to Honiton is already underway. The study for Charmouth to Dorchester should take place in 2019-20.

e) Emma to chase the detailed data from the Route Analysis data collected via Blue-tooth.
3. Safety Issues / Improvements.

a) Andy Roberts gave a presentation – see after Any other business.
4. Any other business.

a) It is much too early for any information about diversion routes and impacts of the A303 and A358 improvement works. 
b) Bank slippage monitoring 
· on the north side of the A35 past Broadmead –no update. 

· on the north side of between Morecombelake and Chideock – land owners’ permission for works obtained, Connect / Balfour Beatty have all necessary information and are planning how to carry out the required works, which are unlikely to cause any impact on traffic on the A35.
c) The proposed new link road for the A37 to the east of Dorchester is not part of the strategic road network and is therefore nothing to do with HE.
d) All Weather Footpath – Emma said that HE would support this, if it did not include any extensive works such as those previously required by the owner of Frogmore Farm. 
AGREED that the Clerk contacts Sustrans.

WSP Safety and Severance Report.
Andy gave a presentation of the main findings.

He is querying the traffic flow data presented in the report.

He asked the Parish Council to highlight any factual errors and omissions BY CHRISTMAS.

Next Steps: -

· Errors / omissions go back to the consultants

· A more detailed report will go to the Value Management stage late spring

· A bid for funding would then be made August 2019 with a view to detailed design in 2020-21.

Date of Next Meeting – to be arranged.
